SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE 123rd ANNUAL PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 3rd MAY 2017 IN SEER GREEN BAPTIST CHURCH
Present:

Cllr M Thomas (Chairman), Cllr T Norton, Cllr C Hughes,  Cllr A Anderson, Cllr J Holder,            Cllr A Norbury, Cllr L Hungin and Cllr J Forsaith.




In attendance: 
Mr D Scourfield, Mrs K Hawes, Mr I Hawes, Mr T Harding and Liz Bates (Clerk)

Apologies: 


Cllr O Davison-Oakley
1. Minutes of the previous meeting
The minutes of the 122nd Annual Parish Council meeting held on Wednesday 4h May 2016 were approved.  Proposed by Cllr Holder, seconded by Cllr T Norton.

2. Chairman’s Report
Chairman, Cllr Thomas reviewed the activities of the Parish Council during the year ended 31st March 2017.
Key activities during the past year

· During this last year we said goodbye to one long serving Councillor, John Forsaith and welcomed two new Councillors, Anne Norbury and Liz Hungin.
· Two match funded grants awarded by the Local Area Forum to Seer Green for:
· The sum of £2,884 for the relocation of white entrance gate at Chalfont Road to wider section of verge opposite Princess Grove and the production and installation of three newly designed village signs to be sited at entrance to Bottom Lane, Bayne Hill and Chalfont Road.  Order currently with Transport for Bucks (TfB) awaiting allocation of a Project Manager.
· The sum of £1,000 towards the installation of CCTV at the Pavilion following numerous incidents of anti-social behaviour and damage to equipment.
· Results and recommendations following the consultation undertaken for instating parking restrictions (double yellow lines) at the mouths of Howard Road, Hearne’s Meadow and Church Road as well as the blind bend on Chalfont Road just past the Cricketers pub are still awaited from TfB.
· In anticipation of the arrival of the new cherry trees, undergrowth and saplings on the verges at the entrances to Bayne Hill and Bottom Lane were cut back and the fence at the latter replaced by the landowner, resulting in a more attractive and visible splay before the village signs.
· The planting of six flowering, mature cherry trees at the entrances to Chalfont Road, Hearne’s Meadow and Bayne Hill and in Green Meadow.  With regard to the tree planned for the entrance to Bottom Lane, a meeting is to take place with the tree supplier and a National Grid technician to discuss a suitable planting site given the implication of gas pipes on that verge.
· In Green Meadow, rubber mulch replaced the old, worn surfacing under the Trio Ventura (climbing frame) and the piece of equipment was repainted giving it a new ‘lease of life’. 
· Following comments from the judges of Best Kept Village, the bus shelter near Princess Grove has been renovated as it was in an unsafe state and would have cost considerably more to remove altogether.
· Seer Green was runner up in the Bucks Best Kept Village competition.
· Following its revision, copies of the re-vamped Jubilee Trail were distributed to public houses, shops and local businesses.
On the downside

· Last year saw, what for Seer Green, was an unprecedented increase in anti-social behaviour with groups of youths causing noise, nuisance and damage at the Recreation Ground on numerous occasions to the detriment of local residents.  Such behaviour also was reported outside the Three Horseshoes, resulting in an assault and vandalism to the Christmas tree.  Human excreta was found smeared over the sides of the Shelter in Green Meadow.  These incidents were all reported to the Police for follow up.
· The issue of dog fouling continues to be a major issue and is regularly reported by members of the public using communal village facilities such as the Recreation Ground and surrounding footpaths.
· Throughout the year the increasingly rapid deterioration of the roads around Seer Green was reported by members of the public/residents and the Clerk was in touch with the technicians responsible for repairs and repainting of road signs on a regular basis.  However, despite some resurfacing taking place on the corner of Newbarn Lane and Orchard Road and temporary jet patching at the bottom of Bayne Hill, little progress has been made and potholes and road failure remain a widespread problem, not just in Seer Green but throughout South Bucks with Councils pleading lack of funding.
Future:

· Further Green Meadow equipment improvements involving applications for grants.
· Possible removal of the Youth Shelter following vandalism and anti-social behaviour.
· Continued requests for LAF funding for projects.  Further contributions to parking restriction, traffic calming and other relevant community projects.
· Continue to put pressure on TfB for desperately needed improvements to failing road surfaces, the repainting of white central lines and SLOW signs throughout the village and its approach ways.
· Continue to wage war against inappropriate disposal of dog faeces through a poster campaign.
Thank you

Finally, I would like to thank Councillors for all their time and hard work to ensure the village and its environs are maintained to the highest standard, as well as constantly striving to improve existing facilities and provide new ones.  I should also like to thank the Clerk for her unwavering loyalty, enthusiasm and patience in dealing with what sometimes seem insurmountable problems.

3. Financial Statement

The financial report was explained which provided a breakdown of Council income and expenditure and showed a £4,000 surplus.   The accounts are now subject to both an internal and external audit.

Any Other Business. There was no AOB.
Election of Officers

a)  Chairman:   The completed nomination form received by the Clerk being for Cllr Thomas, (proposed by Cllr Norton and seconded by Cllr Hughes).  Cllr Thomas consented to take on the position of Chairman.
b)  Vice-Chairman:  The completed nomination form received by the Clerk being for Cllr Norton, (proposed by Cllr Thomas and seconded by Cllr Hughes), Cllr Norton consented to take on the position of Vice Chairman.

c)  Treasurer:  The completed nomination form received by the Clerk being for Cllr Davison-Oakley, (proposed by Cllr Holder and seconded by Cllr Thomas), Cllr Davison-Oakley consented to take on the position as Treasurer. 
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